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It was great to see some of our traveling Members return to the club meeting last Monday to hear 
Rotarian Gordon Cheyne speak. I would like to congratulate Rotarian John Liddell for his efforts in 
providing us with an excellent Program. I was sorry to hear that a number of our Members had also 
succumbed to the various illnesses currently circulating. I wish them all a speedy recovery and look 
forward to seeing them very soon. 

What else is happening around the club? 

On Wednesday night 24 Members and Friends enjoyed a fashion parade held at the Boo Radley Store 
in Bridge Road, Richmond. This event was coordinated by Fundraising Chair Elissa Marriott and was 
a great success on several levels. Funds raised covered the $1,000 donated by the Club to ‘Disaster 
Aid Australia’ and in particular the Pakistan Flood Relief Fund – I would like to thank Nigel and 
Patricia Peck for their generous donation to the Club supporting this initiative too. Boo Radley’s, Sue 
and David Sibel, were very generous in providing gift vouchers and an outfit for the raffle. We also 
received 15% on all sales and, please note, this offer continues until 20th October. A gift voucher 
valued at $150 was also donated for the Mock Racing evening. I would like to thank Elissa for her 
efforts in arranging this evening and to Micki Duncan (FoRR) for modeling some of the gorgeous 
clothing and to all who brought along the sumptuous food for us to enjoy. The Club is very 
appreciative of the support provided to us by the Boo Radley Team and in particular Lissa. 

Other donations for the raffle were received from ‘Camberwell Skin and Body’, ‘6 Degrees 
Ark’ Hairdressing Salon and Simon Marriott, who very generously supplied the champagne.  

I would like to advise the following changes to the Club’s calendar. It has been decided to postpone 
the 4 Steps 4 Life-CPR Program (15th November) until next year, as well as the visit to the RC 
Fitzroy on the 6th December, thus allowing us to all catch our breath. John Liddell will assist in 
ensuring that on both these nights we will have a suitable and interesting replacement. 

The Rotary Youth Arts Project (RYAP) Exhibition and dinner is to be held next Wednesday 20th 
October and I am looking forward to celebrating this great project. 

Please refer to the Tiger Rag and our website www.rotaryrichmond.org.au for updates and 
information about events, projects and calendar dates. 

Until next week - 

Jo Cowling  
President 2010-2011 
 

�O�C�T�O�B�E�R� �I�S� �R�O�T�A�R�Y� �V�O�C�A�T�I�O�N�A�L� �S�E�R�V�I�C�E�S� �M�O�N�T�H� 

RD 9800 Vocational Training Teams will visit Developing Countries and assist in improving the 
skills of a chosen vocation. Past District Governor Ian Knight is Chairman of the 'District 9800 
Rotary Foundation Special Projects Committee ', which is challenged with the task of developing 
Vocational Training Teams to go to developing countries in the 6 areas of focus for Rotary 
Foundation Future Vision. These are Peace and Conflict Prevention/Resolution; Disease Prevention 
and Control; Water and Sanitation; Maternal and Child Health; Basic Education and Literacy and 
Economic and Community Development. All are fitting the Mission of The Rotary Foundation of 
‘Doing Good in the World’. Our District 9800 Vocational Training Team visited District 9550, Timor 
Leste in August 2010, to assist in improving the skills in the area of focus - Maternal and Child 
Health. Source: 
http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/networker_0006_future_vision_vocational_training_teams 

�B�R�I�D�G�I�N�G� �C�O�N�T�I�N�E�N�T�S
�B�U�I�L�D�I�N�G� �C�O�M�M�U�N�I�T�I�E�S
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�R�I�C�H�M�O�N�D� �R�O�T�A�R�Y� �R�O�U�N�D�U�P�  �� � 
�B�y� �A�n�n�i�e� �W�y�s�h�a�m�,� �T�i�g�e�r� �R�a�g� �S�u�b�-�E�d�i�t�o�r==
=

�P THIS Wednesday, 20th October, is the ROTARY YOUTH ARTS 
PROJECT (RYAP), SnapHop Exhibition and Award Ceremony at 6 pm - 
7.45pm at the Centre for Contemporary Photography 404 George Street, 
Fitzroy; and then afterwards for dinner (optional) at the Treacy Centre, 
Parkville. Cost $45 plus drinks. SnapHop is funded by the City of Yarra’s 
Emerging Issues Grants, along with Rotary, under the Chair of Richmond 

Rotarian Tim Baker and in partnership with CCP & Dancehouse. SnapHop supports disadvantaged 
young people to work collaboratively with professional artists in photography, dance & multimedia 
through programs running in alternative schools, as well as at the Centre for Contemporary 
Photography, Fitzroy, and at Dancehouse, Carlton North.  It is important to have your attendance 
as a show of support for the young people’s photography exhibition, dance presentation and 
awards ceremony, as well as for their esteem. Guests are welcome, especially students. Please let 
Tim know so he can finalise the numbers of attendees for the presentation and for the dinner. 
Acceptances/apologies, contact Tim on 0412 568 531 or email: bakert@ozemail.com.au 
=

�PUncle Trevor and Aunty Maureen Pang ‘chaperoned’ adopted nephew, Clinton Wong (the 
son of Maureen’s best friend), at Richmond Rotary last week. Clinton is an impressive young 
man who is a member of the RC Southbank and President Elect for Rotary year 2011-2012…after 
barely 2 years-plus membership! Seems he regularly seeks advice from Uncle Trevor on Rotary 
matters. [Not sure about ‘other’ matters – doubt it!!] Our guest speaker last Monday, Dr Gordon 
Cheyne, enquired if Clinton was Trevor’s son? The Sergeant happily fined Gordon, then asked T. 
Pang and C. Wong to stand together to demonstrate that Clinton was by far head and shoulders over 
PP Unca Trev…who’s big in heart and spirit…and advice! Come again please Clinton. We’ll set 
you straight! 
 

�PWelcome back to all the Inland Travellers – The Marriott Family, The Mylecharanes’ and The 
Dwyers’; Judy Nettleton and husband John Nairn, Mark Fielding (FoRR), as well as those perpetual 
honeymooners, Sue and Kevin Bolton! They all set off at the end of September for 3 weeks away to 
follow the route of the old Ghan Railway. They made it to Oodnadatta, SA, and could go no further 
as the road was closed due to the flooding rains having cut off large tracks of land! So they headed 
for the main road. The Dwyer Family turned south at Marla and the others travelled on to the 
geographic centre of Australia - Fink River and Dalhousie Springs, Mount Dare - formerly a cattle 
station, Today it’s part of Witjira National Park and is situated approximately 513 kilometers South-
East of Alice Springs by road, and 10 kilometers South of the Northern Territory and South 
Australian border– http://www.cooberpedy.sa.gov.au/site/page.cfm?u=219 
They travelled on to Alice Springs where Sue, Kevin, Elissa and the children made their base while 
the others took off to Uluru and Kings Canyon. 
Meanwhile, just a third of the way into the holiday John and Judy had an unplanned flight with the 
Flying Doctor! John was flown to Port Augusta hospital for a few days with a bronchial condition - 
leaving Phil and Wilma to drive back with their car and caravan. John and Judy eventually bussed it 
back to Adelaide then flew home to Melbourne for a rest! Watch out for the fundraising book and 
the movie …!  
=

�PStepping Out In Yarra 2010’ is Yarra Leisure’s inaugural older adult fun run/walk to be held on 
Sunday 31st October 2010. Richmond Rotary has been invited to have an information stall at this 
local community event. RCR volunteers are now needed to help man it. Commencing at 9.00am, 
Yarra is hosting this inaugural fun ‘walking or running event’ along the beautiful Yarra Boulevard 
for people over 50. Would-be volunteers for the Club stall please contact: President Jo: 
jocowling@optusnet.com.au Ctd p4....
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�PCorrection: The link to The Tiger Rag, 1st October, 2010, was forwarded to Matter Machar, our 
guest speaker of Monday 27th September, by Program Chair, John Liddell, at the Sub-Ed’s request. It 
contained a report of his presentation to the Club. Matter responded: ‘Hi John, thanks for the 
information, what a great write–up; sounds very interesting. Just a comment - please amend the 20 
million to 20 thousand, I reckon that might have been a typo error…I will be in touch soon. ‘ 
Apologies: The sentence should have read: He had no food, no clothes, no shoes; ending up in a camp 
in Ethiopia for 3 years with over 20 thousand other refugees - where there was no education, few 
medical supplies and severe malnutrition. Sub-Ed. 
 

ALSO: 

�PFrom President Nicole Nuthall, RC Melbourne Park, to President Jo Cowling: ‘Street Change - 
The Search for Melbourne’s Best Busker’ [held Thursday October 7th] went really well. Better than I 
could have imagined! Somehow it all fell into place! We had quite a big crowd (about 400 at its peak) 
and we raised $2,200 for our charities. I was really happy. So bigger and better next year we hope! Will 
get …the [Heritage] Cluster group across it at the next meeting. We have video footage and lots of pics 
to sort through.’ Well done RC Melbourne Park – great outcome(s)! 

�PAnnual Paul Harris Breakfast on Wednesday November 17th, 2010, 7.15am for 7.30am-9.00am, 
RACV Club, Level 17, 105 Bourke Street, Melbourne.� Featuring as Guest Speaker Professor David 
de Kretser, AC, Governor of Victoria, topic: ‘The Biological Revolution’. All Rotarians are able to join 
fellow Rotarians and Friends and Business Colleagues, Clients etc in a District-wide event and at the 
same time support the Rotary Foundation. The wearing of Paul Harris Fellow insignia is encouraged. 
This Annual Paul Harris Breakfast is the only one of its type in District 9800 and has been held since 
1992 and regularly attracts more than 200 Rotarians and guests. John McMorrow, Rotary International, 
District Secretary D9800 

...from p3

�7�9�T�H� �A�N�N�U�A�L� �R�O�T�A�R�Y� �D�I�S�T�R�I�C�T� �9�8�0�0� 
�C�O�N�F�E�R�E�N�C�E� �T�O� �B�E� �H�E�L�D� �I�N� �A�D�E�L�A�I�D�E�,� 
�S�O�U�T�H� �A�U�S�T�R�A�L�I�A�,� � 
�M�A�R�C�H� �3�1�S�T� �T�O� �A�P�R�I�L� �2�N�D�,� �2�0�1�1�.� � 

=

=

e­µ=²­=_­­©= =f² ±=~±=b~±·=~±=NI=OI=P>=Early bird registrations now available. Please click 
the link to read this special announcement.  

�h�t�t�p�:�/�/�w�w�w�.�r�o�t�a�r�y�d�i�s�t�r�i�c�t�9�8�0�0�.�o�r�g�.�a�u�/�d�i�r�e�c�t�o�r�y�/�n�e�w�s�D�e�t�a�i�l�s�.�a�s�p�?�i�d�=�1�5�1�9�&�s�i�t�e�=�1�1�6�4� 

v­³°=̀ ª³ =`­¬²~¡²±W==

g~¬§¡£=h£±²£°²­¬W=j­ =MQNU=NTN=RMO= b«~§ª==�j�a�n�i�c�e�d�k�@�b�i�g�p�o�n�d�.�n�e�t�.�a�u� 

a­²=_°­µ¬W== =j­ ==MQNV=PNQ=MQS= b«~§ª==�b�r�o�w�n�d�o�t�@�t�p�g�.�c�o�m�.�a�u� 

�B�R�I�D�G�I�N�G� �C�O�N�T�I�N�E�N�T�S
�B�U�I�L�D�I�N�G� �C�O�M�M�U�N�I�T�I�E�S
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� � �R�I�C�H�M�O�N�D� �R�O�T�A�R�Y� �C�L�U�B� � � 
� 

�I�S� �O�N� �T�R�A�C�K� �T�O� �P�R�E�S�E�N�T� �O�U�R� �M�O�C�K� �R�A�C�I�N�G� �N�I�G�H�T� 
� 

�M�O�N�D�A�Y� �2�5�t�h� �O�c�t�o�b�e�r� 
� �a�t� �t�h�e� �A�m�o�r�a� �H�o�t�e�l� �R�i�v�e�r�w�a�l�k�,� �6�4�9� �B�r�i�d�g�e� �R�o�a�d�,� �R�i�c�h�m�o�n�d� 

� 

�6�.�3�0�p�m� �f�o�r� �7�.�0�0�p�m� 
� � 

�*�C�h�a�f�f� �b�a�g�s�:� �2� �c�o�u�r�s�e� �d�i�n�n�e�r� � �*�C�o�s�t�:� �$�3�0� �o�n� �t�h�e� �n�o�s�e� 

� 
� 

�R�A�C�E� �A�L�O�N�G� �&� �J�O�I�N� �I�N� �T�H�E� �F�U�N� �O�F� �T�H�E� �N�I�G�H�T�!� � 
� 

� �S�A�D�D�L�E� �U�P� �&� �T�R�O�T� �O�U�T� �Y�O�U�R� �F�A�M�I�L�Y� �&� �F�R�I�E�N�D�S� �-� 
�M�A�K�E� �U�P� �A� �T�A�B�L�E� �&� �C�A�N�T�E�R� �T�O� �T�H�E� �C�L�U�B� �T�O� 

�C�E�L�E�B�R�A�T�E� �T�H�E� �2�0�1�0� �C�U�P� �S�E�A�S�O�N�!� 
� 

�*�P�r�i�z�e�s� �f�o�r� �B�e�s�t� �A�c�c�e�s�s�o�r�i�e�s� �f�o�r� �t�h�e� �L�a�d�i�e�s�:� �h�a�t�,� �b�a�g� � �&� �s�h�o�e�s� � 
�*�P�r�i�z�e�s� �f�o�r� �B�e�s�t� �T�i�e� �f�o�r� �t�h�e� �G�e�n�t�l�e�m�e�n� 

� 

�O�u�r� �P�h�a�n�t�o�m� �M�e�l�b�o�u�r�n�e� �C�u�p� �c�a�l�l� �w�i�l�l� �b�e� �c�o�u�r�t�e�s�y� �o�f� � 
�S�k�y� �R�a�c�i�n�g�  ��T�a�b�c�o�r�p�,� �t�h�a�n�k�s� �t�o� �P�P� �M�i�c�h�a�e�l� �O ��S�u�l�l�i�v�a�n� 

� � 
�A�l�l� �p�r�o�c�e�e�d�s� �s�u�p�p�o�r�t� �R�i�c�h�m�o�n�d� �R�o�t�a�r�y ��s� �c�o�m�m�u�n�i�t�y� �f�u�n�d�r�a�i�s�i�n�g�.� 

� 

�B�e� �o�n� �t�r�a�c�k� �s�o� �y�o�u� �d�o�n ��t� �m�i�s�s� �t�h�i�s� �m�o�s�t� �p�r�e�s�t�i�g�i�o�u�s� �e�v�e�n�t� �o�n� �t�h�e� 
�r�a�c�i�n�g� �c�a�l�e�n�d�a�r�,� � �w�i�t�h� �a� �f�i�n�e� �f�i�e�l�d� �o�f� �f�i�l�l�i�e�s�&� �f�e�l�l�a�s�!� � 

� 

�L�i�f�t� �t�h�o�s�e� �h�e�e�l�s�!� �G�e�t� �u�p� �a� �g�a�l�l�o�p�!� � 
�D�o�n ��t� �s�t�a�l�l� �&� �e�n�d� �u�p� �a� �l�a�t�e� �s�t�a�r�t�e�r�!� � 

� 

�T�o�t�e� �u�p� �y�o�u�r� �a�t�t�e�n�d�a�n�c�e� �b�y� �c�a�l�l�i�n�g� �t�h�e� �C�l�u�b�  ��b�o�o�k�i�e �� �A�S�A�P� 
� �f�o�r� �c�a�t�e�r�i�n�g� �p�u�r�p�o�s�e�s�.� 

� 

�C�o�n�t�a�c�t� �o�u�r�  ��g�a�l�l�o�p�i�n�g� �g�i�r�l ��,� �D�o�t� �B�r�o�w�n�,� �a�t�:� 
�b�r�o�w�n�d�o�t�@�t�p�g�.�c�o�m�.�a�u� �o�r� �m�o�b�i�l�e�:� �0�4�1�9� �3�1�4� �0�4�6� � 
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rma^qbW o`o ±=fkqbok^qflk^i=molgb`q=ql=afob`qiv=_bkbcfq=iltbo=
ifj_=^jmrqbbp=tloiaJtfab. � 

To recap: At the RC Richmond Board Meeting, Monday 20th September 2010, PP Trevor Pang 
presented an International Project which provides prosthesis using a pressure technique for people 
in Vietnam who have lost lower limbs as a result of land mine incidents and or other trauma. 
Consequently the Board agreed to provide $2,000 to assist a trial of this new technique for 50-60 
affected patients. If successful it has the potential to assist more people. 

Update by Professor Peter VS Lee, PhD, in correspondence with PP Trevor Pang, 1st October 
2010:  

We have just returned from the working trip to the Vietnamese Training Centre 
for Orthopaedic Technologists (VIETCOT), Hanoi, Vietnam 
I am glad to report the trip was extremely fruitful. We PCAST 3 subjects 
[pressure casting system]; we selected three different types of stump’s 
complexity (bony stump, stump with distal end tissue and a ‘normal’ stump). 
All subjects were satisfied with the socket fit. This is rather exceptional given 
that 
1. we did not perform any rectification 

2. these are ‘first time’ fit sockets without any need for socket 
modifications. 
 

Jim and I were ‘blown away’ with the outcome. We reckoned we have 
learned a lot about the PCAST within these 3 days via the patients' and 
VietCot technicians' feedback. It further emphasized the need for such 
a study with the right population and setting. Finally, VietCot’s 
enthusiasm, facilities and expertise are well positioned to perform this 
trial. 
 

I hope to meet you soon for a detail presentation. Please let me know when will be a suitable time. If 
need to, I will be most happy to present to CASS and Rotary separately. In the meantime, I will 
prepare a trip report and also a full proposal for the 50 subjects’ trial. 
 

Many thanks, 
Peter 
 

Trip Report-PCAST Project: Visit Rationale 
The visit to VIETCOT was made for three reasons. Firstly, to assess 
“on-site” the VIETCOT infrastructure and technical skill. Secondly, 
to put forward and discuss a collaborative project using the Pressure 
Cast (PCAST) Technique. Thirdly, to conduct a PCAST workshop 
with VIETCOT’s technicians. The PCAST technique is currently 
being developed and investigated by a collaborative research team 
from the University of Melbourne, Rehabilitation Sciences 
Research Centre (Austin Health) and Royal Melbourne Hospital. 

This involves both qualitative and quantitative measurement techniques (clinical and biomechanical) 
to assess PCAST performance in a group of amputees. The primary aim of this work is to reduce 
skill dependency in the fitting of an artificial limb. This will improve service by reducing fitting 
errors, patient visits and cost (time and labour). Current socket fabrication technology is costly, 
labour intensive and overly reliant on the skill and experience of a prosthetist. The PCAST will 
significantly benefit countries such as Vietnam who have a very low ratio of trained prosthetists to 
amputees. 
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�T�H�I�S� �W�E�E�K ��S� �S�P�E�A�K�E�R�S �� �C�O�R�N�E�R�:� � 
�M�E�E�T�I�N�G� �2�1�1�5�,� �1�8�t�h� �O�C�T�O�B�E�R�,� �2�0�1�0 

 

Guest Speaker:  Dr Jenny Lau  
Topic:   Bird Observation &Conservation Australia – 
   Helping today's birds survive tomorrow 
Chair:  PE Rob Mactier 

 

Dr Jenny Lau is a Conservation Officer with Bird Observation and Conservation Australia (BOCA) and 
has been with the organization for approximately 2 ½ years. BOCA is a major birding and conservation 
organisation including 49 Branches and Affiliates, with members all over Australia. BOCA is involved 
in a wide range of conservation activities including writing submissions on developments that may 
have a significant impact on birdlife, commenting on government policies and programs that have 
implications for birdlife and conducting bird surveys in a wide range of habitats. Established for more 
than 100 years, and, until recently, known as The Bird Observers Club of Australia, BOCA functions as 
an independent, non-profit environmental charity which relies on subscriptions, donations, hundreds of 
volunteers and a small team of dedicated staff.  

Jenny will be talking about Australia’s threatened birds with a focus on some of the threatened birds of 
south-eastern Australia. While the talk will focus on a small number of individual species that are 
threatened, she will discuss some of the reasons why these species have become threatened and 
highlight the fact that there are many other species being similarly affected by these ‘threatening 
processes’. Time too for your questions on birds in your backyard and environs!  
A ‘Partner and Friends’ topic of interest! 

afpqof`q=tb_=pfqbW=www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 
=

tbbhiv=afpqof̀ q=kbqtlohbo= =bJwfkbI=OMNMJOMNNW=
http://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/current_networker 

Aim of the trip 
The aim of the trip is to discuss research collaboration with VIETCOT and to conduct a 2 day 
demonstration of the PCAST technology. The workshop was extremely well received by VIETCOT 
staff. We demonstrated a step by- step process of the PCAST on one subject with good success. The 
entire lower limb prosthesis was fabricated using the low cost International Community of the Red 
Cross (ICRC) prosthetic components. 
 

Benefits of the visit 
The visit has provided us with the opportunity to transfer knowledge 
that could benefit a significant population with disabilities in 
Vietnam. The PCAST workshop had been extremely well received 
by VIETCOT. The preliminary PCAST fittings on three subjects 
have provided us and VIETCOT with the confidence to proceed with 
a larger scale trial. The research partnership between us and 
VIETCOT will enable us to conduct a robust clinical and scientific 

trial. This will lay the platform for the acceptance of the PCAST technique in other developing 
countries. 
Excerpts from a report prepared by: Peter VS Lee, PhD 
Department of Mechanical Engineering, University of Melbourne. Copy of complete report 
available from PP Trevor Pang. Annie Wysham, Sub Ed. 
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Guest Speaker:  Dr Gordon Cheyne 
Topic:   Rotary Action Group for Population &  
   Sustainable Development 
Chair:   Aivars Lode 
 

“Thank you Richmond for inviting me to speak – I recognize so 
many friends. I was President of the RC Toorak when Richmond 
Rotarian Judy Nettleton was DG and your Club ran that wonderful 
District conference in Hobart Tasmania!” With opening remarks 
like that we warmed to our guest speaker, Rotarian Dr Gordon 

Cheyne, immediately! Gordon stated that one of his heroes is the Rev. Dr Thomas Malthus 
(1766-1830), author of ‘An Essay on the Principle of Population’ (Oxford World's Classics). 
Malthus wrote in his day: ‘Population is increasing faster than the food supplies! Soon we’ll 
run out of food and we’ll be faced with war and unrest.’ By 2050 the population of the world 
will exceed 9 billion and developing countrieswill add 2.3 billion inhabitants with 1.1 billion 
aged over 60 and 1.2 Billion of working age! Gordon stated that global warming will be a 
major issue. In the Third World, rainforests are being cleared and there’s enviro-degradation, 
overcrowding, traffic and congestion – all due to human encroachment. In Haiti there are no 
trees – they’ve all been cut down for firewood and none are being planted to replace them; so 
now the people dig up the tree roots. Hence when the rains come the soil is washed away 
causing deadly floods such as occurred in February of this year. 46,000 humans die every 
day from hunger or hunger-related causes. 1 out 3 pregnancies are unwanted. Over 300 
million couples wish to limit their family size but don’t have access to family planning. 
Australians travel the world and experience all the wonderful sights of Paris, Rome, London 
and other major cities – but it’s very rarely that we ever get to visit and see the Thirld World 
sights – the poverty, squalor, hovels, street children, child thieves, child prostitutes and 
beggars – small children sold off by their parents to make ends meet – one less mouth to feed 
- all just trying to survive day to day. The simple answer, according to Gordon is providing 
family planning to everyone who wants it and empowering women – but it may take several 
generations... The pure economic costs to Third World countries is enormous. “It’s thought- 
provoking,” he stated, “that the biggest problem in the world is mankind itself.” The Rotary 
Action group For Population Growth and Sustainable Development continues to educate 
Rotarians, Rotary Leadership and others on population concerns. RFPD's key strategies are 
to promote balance between population and resources; create healthy families, advocate on 
population issues, including alleviating poverty, educating women, informing on and 
organizing child spacing services, reducing child and maternal mortality, initiate, support and 
co-fund Matching Grant Projects with support from The Rotary Foundation. (Projects 
initiated and Supported by RFPD include reproductive and maternal health, family planning, 
literacy, micro-credit and vocational skills) and organize large projects co-funded by other 
sources. Web sites to view: www.rifpd.org _ www.unfpa.org _ www.ippfen.org _ 
af.afonline.org/aboutus.htm 

c³²³°£=o`o=_­~°¢=j££²§¬¥±=OMNM: To be held at Simon Marriott’s Board Room at 
Formero, 5 Lynch St Hawthorn, 5.30pm on THURSDAYS: 21st Oct, 18th Nov, 16th Dec. 
Members & FoRR welcome to attend. Acceptances/apologies to Secretary Sue Bolton.  
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�A�L�M�O�N�E�R ��S� �R�E�P�O�R�T�  �� �F�R�O�M� �T�H�E� �S�I�C�K� �B�A�Y�.� � 
�B�y� �O�u�r� �A�l�m�o�n�e�r�  �� �t�h�e� �C�l�u�b� �D�o�c�t�o�r�,� �J�a�n�i�c�e� �K�e�s�t�e�r�t�o�n� 

Get well wishes to all our ailing members and Friends of RR!  

It’s that sneezing, wheezing, coughing time of year and the Almoner 
and Annie W. had to resort to sitting in the Crying Room at the Sumner 
Theatre last Tuesday evening for the 2nd half of the MTC play ‘Life 
Without Me’ so we could do all 3 without disturbing the other patrons! 
My Doc thinks I may have pneumonia - better than ‘inflammation’- ‘cos 
it should get better quicker!   

Also heard that Kris Hosking (Ben) has a severe chest infection and is bedridden [hence there’s no 
On The Spot featuring Kris this week]! We wish her a speedy recovery under the care of her private 
nurse, Ben! 

Judy Nettleton missed on being a model at the Boo Radley Fashion Parade last Wednesday because 
of a rotten cold and bronchial spasms, but husband John Nairn is doing well following his Port 
Headland hospitalization while on holidays [see the Richmond Rotary Roundup]. Pity John wasn’t 
up to stepping in as a model in her place though! Get well soon Judy. 

Good news for Chew Chan – he and his right leg are ‘in the pink’ again following an unexpected 
overnight stay last Monday at the Epworth Eastern hospital for the removal of a blood clot and 
subsequent treatment for a narrowing of the artery! Chew began to think that maybe he had Chan(g) 
Dynasty Royal ‘blue-blood’ going on the colour of this extremity immediately prior to his sudden 
hospitalisation! Chew was back at work by Wednesday! 

  

=

obW=`ir_=jbbqfkdI=kl=ONNQI=NN²¦=l¡²­ £°=OMNM= ==
`­ªª~²£¢= ·=p£¡°£²~°·=p³£=_­ª²­¬I=®­±²=§¬ª~¬¢=¦­ª§¢~·>� 
 

^®­ª­¥§£±W=Jean-Marc Berthier, John Benger, Judy Nettleton, 
John Nairn, Nia Holdenson, Janice Kesterton, Chew Chan, Barry Roberts 
=

j~©£J³®±:  
Cluster Meeting: President Jo Cowling 
Yarra P.S. Garden Program: President Jo Cowling 
RC Braeside: John Benger 
Mock Racing Meeting: Dot Brown, Elissa Marriott, Phil Mylecharane, Michael O’Sullivan 
 

s§±§²§¬¥=o­²~°§~¬±W==
RC Toorak: Gordon Cheyne, Guest Speaker\ 
RC Southbank: Clinton Wong  
 

d³£±²±W 
FoRR: Jenny List, Nellya Lode, Lizzie Bartlett, Richard Carfax-Foster 
 

�W�h�y� �B�i�g�g�i�n �S�c�o�t�t�?�&

�r�i�c�h�m�o�n�d�@�b�i�g�g�i�n�s�c�o�t�t�.�c�o�m�.�a�u

Supreme Service for ^ii Property Transactions

28 Bridge Road   o§¡¦«­¬¢  3121

Tel  VQOV=VNTT
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`ebtDp=`¦^kafa=̀ ^jbo^=`^mqroba=qeb=̀ lj_fkba=jbbqfkd=jljbkqp=
lc=qeb=olq^ov=̀ ir_pD=lc=_orkptf`hI=`l_rod=^ka=of̀ ejlka=lk=

qeropa^v=Tqe=l`ql_boI=OMNMI=
^q=_ofafb=lDobfiibvDpI=pvakbv=ol^aI=_orkptf`hKKK 

hbbm=rma^qba=tfqe=qeb=o`o=`^ibka^o=lk=qeb=`ir_=tb_pfqbW=
www.rotaryrichmond.org.au Click on ‘Events Calendar’ below the header, then ‘Calendar’ 

�B�R�I�D�G�I�N�G� �C�O�N�T�I�N�E�N�T�S
�B�U�I�L�D�I�N�G� �C�O�M�M�U�N�I�T�I�E�S
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�? � �N�E�E�D� �T�O� �N�O�T�E�  �� �2�0�1�0� 
 

�?  Wednesday, 20th October  �6.00pm-7.30pm: �L�A�S�T� �C�A�L�L – OPENING & Award 
Ceremony of the ‘SNAP/HOP’ Rotary Youth Arts Project’s photography students’ Photographic 
Exhibition,  ��D�o� �Y�o�u� �S�e�e� �W�h�a�t� �I� �S�e�e�? � at the Centre for Contemporary Photography, 404 George St 
(Cnr Kerr St), Fitzroy; Plus the screening of Tuned In – Dance video’ with a live performance by 
RYAP dance students. Optional: DINNER to follow at the Treacy Centre, 126 The Avenue, 
Parkville. (See further info page 12) Acceptances/apologies for the exhibition opening & or 
dinner bookings to RYAP Chair, Tim Baker, email: bakert@ozemail.com.au  
 

�?  Monday, 25th October�  �� �P�A�R�T�N�E�R�S� �&� �F�R�I�E�N�D�S� �N�I�G�H�T! �F�a�n�t�a�s�t�i�c� Mock Racing 
Night &Club Meeting. Wear your racewear and hats! Prizes for best accessories and best tie! (See 
flyer for all details page 5) Acceptances/apols to Dot Brown: 0419 314 046 Email: 
browndot@tpg.com.au 

GGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGG=
�?  Monday, 1st November – NO MEETING – MELBOURNE CUP WEEKEND 
  

�?  Monday, 15th November – �C�A�N�C�E�L�L�E�D� �-�  Ambulance Vic’s ‘4 Steps For Life – CPR 
Program’. New date/details TBA. Regular Club meeting in its place. 
 

�?  Friday, 19th November �-� FoRR’s Visit to the Johnston Collection, East Melbourne. 
Maximum - no of guests is 20. Further details TBA. Bookings: Jenny List (FoRR Chair) 
 

�?  Monday, 22nd November –� PARTNERS & FRIENDS NIGHT! Visit to the Club by our new 
District Governor, Iven Mackay & Marilyn (Rotary Club Toorak) All our Members are asked 
to support DG’s RCR meeting visit. Apols/acceptances to Sec. Sue 
 

�?  Monday, 29th November – Club meeting – includes AGM 

GGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGG=
�?  Thursday 2nd Dec:� Variety Club Children’s Christmas Party, Southbank. .(Set–up 
volunteers needed for Wed 1st Dec) Christmas party vols. needed 2nd Dec (See PP Michael) 

�?  Monday 6th Dec: �C�A�N�C�E�L�L�E�D� �-� Combined Club Meeting @ RC Fitzroy - Wine & 
Cheese Night 
�?  Monday, 20th Dec. �é�é �éClub’s Festive Christmas Meeting & Toy Collection�é �é�é  
PARTNERS, FAMILY & FRIENDS (big ‘n little) ALL WELCOME! 

�? � �2�0�1�1�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*�*� 
�? =Monday 26th January, 2011 – Post-Australia Day holiday, NO MEETING 
�? � Friday, 11th February, 2011 – Lunar New Year Dinner (See Trevor Pang)� 
�?  Saturday, 19th February, 2011 – Rob Mactier’s 2nd ‘Pearl Day’ lunch at Elphinstone=
�? =Monday 14th March, 2011 – Labour Day, NO MEETING 
�? =Wednesday 16th March, 2011 – 2nd Heritage Cluster Bowls Night, Fitzroy Bowls Club=
�?  Saturday 19th March 2011 – Wine & Chocolate Fundraiser at Sandy’s. (See Annie W) 
�? =Monday 28th March, 2011 – Pre-District-Conference, NO MEETING 
�?  Tuesday 29th - & Wednesday 30th March, 2011 – Pre-conference Tour (See Janice K.) 
�?  Saturday 31st Mar-2nd April 2011: Rotary District 9800 Conference Adelaide. Early bird 
bookings for the spectacular Adelaide conference now open. All details in your latest District 
Networker–Ezine : www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au (Club contact: Janice K.) 
�?  Friday, 6th May, 2011 – RC Rochester’s ‘Pie N Port’ night & RCR’s weekend away 
�?  Mon 16th May – Thurs 19th May (inclusive) – Ainger Award HEATS (Ben Hosking) 
�? =Monday 30th May, 2011 –Ainger Public Speaking Award FINALS Amora Hotel (Ben) 

GGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGGG=
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�L�A�S�T� �C�A�L�L�!� 
PLEASE CONSIDER ATTENDING –  

It’s important to have your attendance as a show of support for the young people’s photography 
exhibition, dance presentation & awards ceremony, as well as for their personal esteem… 

_____________________________________________________________ 
� 

vlr=^ob=fksfqba=ql=qeb==
olq^ov=vlrqe=^oqp=molgb`q=OMNM=

�S�n�a�p�H�o�p  
m¦­²­¥°~®¦§¡=b¶¦§ §²§­¬=l®£¬§¬¥=
al=vlr=pbb=te^q=f=pbb =

C=
q³¬£¢=§¬ =J=^=a~¬¡£=s§¢£­=

q­= £=±¡°££¬£¢=­¬=²¦£=¬§¥¦²I=~ª­¬¥=µ§²¦=~=ª§´£=®£°¤­°«~¬¡£==
�w 

qefp=tbakbpa^v=OMqe=l`ql_bo=OMNM=
SKMMmj= =TWPMmjI=

�w=
`bkqob=clo=`lkqbjmlo^ov=melqldo^mev=

QMQ=dblodb=pq=cfqwolv==
E`ko=dblodb=^ka=hboo=pqobbqpF=

�w=
kf__ibp=^ka=aofkhp=molsfabaK=

�w=
FOLLOWING THE OPENING – DINNER AT THE TREACY CENTRE,  

126 THE AVENUE, PARKVILLE 
`lpq: AQR=mbo=mboplk 

m~°©§¬¥=­¬=q¦£=^´£¬³£=E®~°©=±§¢£F=~¬¢=t~ª©£°=p²°££²X=~ª±­=§¬=²¦£=`­¬¤£°£¬¡£=`£¬²°£=

�w� 
c­°=�S�n�a�p�H�o�p=l®£¬§¬¥=CL­°=a§¬¬£°=~²=²¦£=q°£~¡·=`£¬²°£=
opsmW=ov^m=`¦~§°I=q§«=_~©£°=bakert@ozemail.com.au=

�w=
�S�n�a�p�H�o�p� ±³®®­°²±= ·­³¬¥= ®£­®ª£= ²­= µ­°©= ¡­ªª~ ­°~²§´£ª·= µ§²¦= ®°­¤£±±§­¬~ª= ~°²§±²±= §¬=
®¦­²­¥°~®¦·I=¢~¬¡£=C=«³ª²§«£¢§~=²¦°­³¥¦=®°­¥°~«±=°³¬¬§¬¥=§¬=~ª²£°¬~²§´£=±¡¦­­ª±I=~±=µ£ªª=~±=
~²=²¦£=`£¬²°£=¤­°=`­¬²£«®­°~°·=m¦­²­¥°~®¦·I=c§²¸°­·=C=~²=a~¬¡£¦­³±£I=`~°ª²­¬=k­°²¦K==c³¬¢£¢=
 ·= ²¦£= `§²·= ­¤= v~°°~ ±= £«£°¥§¬¥= §±±³£±= ¥°~¬²±= C= o­²~°·I= §¬= ®~°²¬£°±¦§®= µ§²¦= ``m= C=
a~¬¡£¦­³±£K q¦§±= ·£~°= µ£= ¡£ª£ °~²£= ²¦£= ¡°£~²§´£= µ­°©= ­¤= ·­³¬¥= ®£­®ª£= ª§´§¬¥I= µ­°©§¬¥= ­°=
±¡¦­­ª§¬¥=§¬=²¦£= §̀²·=­¤=v~°°~=µ¦­=~°£=­¬= ²¦£=£¢¥£=J=­¤=¢§´£°±£=¡³ª²³°~ª= ~¡©¥°­³¬¢±=­°=¤°­«=
~ª²£°¬~²§´£=£¢³¡~²§­¬=±£²²§¬¥±=J=~±=µ£=ª~³¬¡¦=²¦£§°=OMNM=¡­¬²£«®­°~°·=®¦­²­¥°~®¦·=£¶¦§ §²§­¬=
C=¢~¬¡£=´§¢£­=¡ª§®=µ§²¦=ª§´£=®£°¤­°«~¬¡£±K=
 

_­­=o~¢ª£·D±=_­­²§¤³ª=l¤¤£°> Elissa Marriott, Fundraising Chair, wants to remind 
everyone (including those who couldn’t attend the fabulous fashion parade night held last 
Wednesday) that _­­=o~¢ª£·=NPV=_°§¢¥£=o­~¢I=o§¡¦«­¬¢I==¦~´£=buqbkaba=²¦£=²§«£=
¤­°=®³°¡¦~±£±=²¦~²=µ§ªª=¡­¬²°§ ³²£=²­=­³°=¤³¬¢°~§±£°K=Until close of business 
qefp Wednesday 20th October, you may make purchases in the name of Richmond 
Rotary (make sure you tell them). Every bit counts so please head on in.� 
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